October 17, 2019

To: LCS School Committee
From: Paul Russo
Re: Principal’s Report

1. Facilities/Maintenance:

a. The sign has been repaired and is back in place

b. G&E Roofing placed several patches on the roof over Walsh Common. There are signs of
extensive degradation that need further investigation. | have asked G&E to access the condition
and make recommendations. | have attached photos.

c. HVAC systems repairs and updates continue to progress. All of the heat recovery wheels have
been replaced. Most of the components that should be reporting are online and working.

d. The bottle shed donated by the eighth grade class of 2018 has been ordered and should be
delivered any day. It will be placed between the fence and Lynx Lane.

e. Weather stripping has been repaired or replaced on all exterior doors.

2. Food Service:

a. We received a notice from Emily Walters, Director of Let’s Go congratulating LCS and our food
service staff for achieving 2019 Let’s Go! Smarter Lunchroom recognition. This recognition
program honors school lunchrooms that are implementing best practices that reduce waste and
increase participation. Many of the low-to-no cost environmental changes that have been made
help nudge students to make healthier choices. The award singled out the efforts of Angela
Wheaton who oversees the program here at LCS.

3. Fall Sports:
a. The cross country season is over. The LCS boys finished in second place overall at the recent
Busline League Championship Meet. The girls finished in third. Jaden Johnson took top honors as
the girls individual champion for the second year in a row. She finished her LCS XC career with 12
consecutive wins!

b. Our soccer team enters the playoffs as the number one seed after another very successful
regular season.

4. Fall Assessments:

a. We completed our fall NWEA and aimsweb assessments and are utilizing the data to inform
instruction. We will monitor growth and check for annual growth again in the spring.



